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2018 Statutory Holidays  
 

                                                                     Sunday       November 11      no day in Lieu 
                                                                     Tuesday      December 25      Christmas Day 
                                                                     Tuesday      January 1 2019   New Years Day 
 

If you plan to take additional days off to extend a long weekend, you need to let parents using care know in writing at least 2 
weeks prior to your planned absence so they can arrange backup care. 

  

             Safe Sleep 
 

All infants, toddlers 
and preschoolers 
need to sleep on firm 
sleep surfaces.  

Infants 12 months and younger need to be 
placed on their backs to sleep, in an approved 
crib. (Older infants may roll off of their 
backs).   
 

Children over 12 months of age, if not in a 
crib, need to sleep on an approved sleep mat.  
Swings, bouncy seats, chairs, strollers, and 
car seats are not approved for sleep. Children 
sleeping in a sitting position can cause a 
child’s head to fall forward that can make it 
hard to breathe which greatly increases the 
risk of suffocation.  
 

The risk of suffocation and the increase risk 
of SIDS is greater if the sleep area is NOT 
FREE of pillows, comforters, stuffed toys, 
and bumper pads.  Heavy comforters and 
blankets can also overheat a child which also 
increases the risk of SIDS.  
 

Children should have no food or drinks, 
including bottles in the sleep area as the 
chance of chocking in greatly increased.  

National Child’s Day ~ November 20th  
                             A ChildÕs Right to an Identity 
https://nationalchildday.ca/wp-content/uploads/2018/09/Child_Toolkit-

2018-Final.pdf                                                                      
 

Why is the right to identity important?                               
 

Identity is unique to each individual. Young 
children’s identities maybe multiple and complex. Identity is 

essential to a sense of belonging, and to feeling included, accepted 
and secure in the everyday environments children spend time in. 
Who am I? Where do I fit in? How do others see me and relate to 

me? These are questions at the core of identity formation. The 
notion of self is crucial to children’s wellbeing. Young children 

construct their identities through relationships with 
others and in the context of their environment, values 

and their own unique development. Raburu (2015) notes 
that numerous factors like age, gender, religious and 
ethnic background, children’s interests, hobbies and 
talents, and role models influence a child’s emerging 

concept of self. Friendships, peers and play are critically 
important in the formation of identities among children.  

Remembrance Day ~ November 11 
 

Remembrance Day marks the anniversary of the official end 
of World War One, November 11, at 11am, 1918.  A two-minute 
silence is held at 11am on November 11th, to remember the people 
who have died particularly in and since World War One.   

Have visible each child’s “I Am Special” posters or 
books.  Highlight each child’s family, culture, language, 
writing, work, talents, hobbies and interests.  Allow 
children to have a voice in the weekly program plans. 
Display photos of children engaged in activities and have 
toys, games, puzzles that represent each child’s 
backgrounds.   

WORKSHOP 
RAISED Between Cultures 

Workshop description on page 3 
Presenter:  Anna Kirova 

  

          Date:            December 8, 2018 

    Location:     To Be Announced 
    Time:           Saturday Morning (exact times to be determined) 
 

To register call  the agency at  780-478-3376 



  

October 16, 2017   
BY; CAILEIGH FLANNIGAN  
Caileigh is a Clinical Child Therapist and play practitioner who uses forms of play as a way to promote childrenÕs development and 
emotional healing. https://wakeup-world.com/2017/02/02/the-loose-parts-movement-bringing-adventure-nature-and-imagination-back-to-childrens-play-
time/?fbclid=IwAR0zyWtYpDQkIL38Waq60yOLDhqXGP_uxB8AZDQQfkKXnaHyWO9P3EmCxHM 

  
 
The Loose Parts Movement for Bringing Back Play 

So what can be done now? After discussion of the importance of free 
play in the outdoors you may be wondering how you can bring back 
play for children in your life. There are two things to support you in 
doing so: nature and adventure. What you are going to need to do is reintroduce adventure back into 

children’s outdoor play.  To accomplish this, you can use loose parts. 

Loose parts are play objects and materials that are open-ended, manipulative, moveable, and 
non-dictated. This means that children can use the materials in a variety of ways and there is no 
suggested way or “story” behind these materials. Loose parts allow children to act upon their 
environment the way that they want, rather than their imaginations and creativity being 
predetermined by the materials. 

Examples of loose parts are items such as tires, logs, sticks, fabric, rope, and rocks. Loose parts 
can either be synthetic materials or materials that are commonly found in a natural outdoor 
environment. Loose parts spark children’s curiosity, which then leads to exploration and 
discovery. For example, if a child is provided with rope, tarp, and wooden 
pieces, she will become curious about what the materials are and how to 
use them. She will then begin to explore the materials in different ways 

through her imagination and creativity. This leads to discovering that the materials can do many 
things. This process of curiosity, exploration, and discovery is ultimately what leads to play and 
learning. 

Where Can I Find Loose Parts? 

You can find loose parts in many places, and they are often free!   Parks, forests, and natural spaces, thrift stores, yard 
sales, hardware stores, fabric stores, grocery stores, your own recycling bin.                                                                                                                                                         

Permission has been granted from two of our educators to use photos of children engaged in loose parts activities.  
Thank you, Kate and Marija.  

 

For the Health of Children                                                                                                            
https://fee.org/articles/pediatricians-are-now-writing-prescriptions-for-play-during-well-child-visits/ 
 

Children are missing out on significant health benefits by not having the opportunity to go out and play daily.           
“Pediatricians to write new kind of prescription”: Go out and play!  Learn about what happens when children do not go 
out to play.  
 

Now is the time to remind parents that outside play is part of your daily activities, and to request parents send 
appropriate clothing so children can go outside to play.  Please ensure YOU also have appropriate clothing for outside 
play.    
 

Free play or unstructured play outside provides opportunities for children to be able to construct their own play.  Given 
the freedom to play children are more likely to engage in higher levels of social interactions, cognitive skills such as 
decision making and reasoning, empathy and physical activity. When this occurs children are less likely to be 
inattentive, anxious or depressed and in general are healthier.   
 

Children learn – through experience: by seeing, feeling, touching, and hearing. The outdoor environment is a blank 
canvas on which children are able to place their own thoughts, wonders, and creations.  
 

* Take and post photos of children engaged in outdoor activities. 



 

Workshop Part icipants 
Just a reminder that all workshops are for Educators only. NO 

CHILDREN please.   
We limit participation to Educators only for a few reasons:  

• Often space is limited. We have Educators   
register so we know the number of seats and 
snacks needed.  

• The presenter may charge the agency a per person 
registration fee. 

• Children can be disruptive. Even children who    
may be quiet, may be whispering, may be up and 
down out of their seats, or playing with toys that 
may be distracting to others.   

• If we allow one Educator to bring her child/ren 
other Educators will bring their child/ren.    

• The topic or discussion may not be suitable to 
children.    

• Workshops are a time Educators have to network 
with other Educators, and caring for your child 
during the workshop could be a barrier to 
networking.   

• Workshops are professional development training 
opportunities. Having your child in attendance is 
not professional. Caring for your child during 
workshops can be a barrier to YOU getting the 
most out of the learning opportunity.   

Cancelling a Workshop After Registering 
 

A MINIMUM  of 24 Hours writ ten or verbal notice is required by the Educator in order to cancel your participation 
in a workshop.  Calling in the afternoon the day prior to the workshop is not sufficient notice. 
 

This allows us to call Educators on the wait list.  It also allows us to accurately set up, and prepare needed materials, and 
purchase snacks. 
 

Educators will be charged a $10.00 cancellation fee if appropriate notice is not given.   

Educators are reminded that a minimum of three 
workshops per year is your contractual requirement. 

Do you have an emergency bag packed and 
handy?  
 
  

EMERGENCY bags should contain items that 
would keep everyone comfortable for a short 
time if you could not return to your home. Hats, 
mittens, sweaters/blanket, socks or slippers, are 
items that would be good to include in the bag.  
Have a copy of your emergency cards, 
and first aid kit in the bag. 
 

In case of an emergency evacuation 
you would not stop to put on coats or 
footwear.   

To ensure your NATURAL GAS FURNACE is in safe working order, you are required to have an inspection 
completed every two years by a qualified heating professional.  The Agency does require written verification of 
the inspection.  You can book a FREE inspection through ATCO gas.  atcogas.com/Contact-Us/GasApplianceCheckForm 
 

Furnace cleaning does not necessarily mean the company doing the cleaning has completed a full furnace and hot 
water tank inspection.  We do recommend your furnace be cleaned yearly to keep it in good working condition, 
but this is optional.  If the company doing the cleaning only cleans your furnace you will need to have an 
inspection completed.  
 

If you have questions about cleaning vs inspections please contact your consultant. 

RAISED Between Cultures 
Presenter:  Anna Kirova PhD 

 

The RAISED Between Cultures model outlines six 
important factors that when considered by educators 
both together and independently, can contribute to 

children’s outcomes, and which make up the 
RAISED acronym: Reveal culture, Acknowledge 

pre-migration experiences, Identify post-migration 
systemic barriers, Support family and community 

strengths, Establish connections between 
environments, and Determine child outcomes 

together with families.  
 

  

          Date:         December 8, 2018 
 

    Location:  To Be Announced 
 

    Time:       Saturday Morning (exact times have not   
                    been finalized) 

 
 

To register call  the agency at  780-478-3376 

Cannabis 
 

With the legalization of Cannabis on October 17, 2018, 
we have not been given direction from the Alberta 

Government as to a guideline on storage, use, 
consumption, and growing plants.  NEFDHA has 

implemented a ZERO tolerance of all Cannabis products 
in day homes until further direction is given. 

 

Educators will be notified as we are given information. 



   

Congratulat ions! 
 

The following Educators are celebrating 
   anniversaries with NEFDHA in November. 

 

Thank you for your gift of CARE. 
 

 

     Salene Ledger               12 Years 
 

     Rizwana Qureshi               12 Years 

               

     Sajida Shahzadi  8   Years      

     Tamalika Rahman 7   Years 
 

     Yasmeen Ebraheem 6   Years 
 

     Sana Ghaffar  6   Years 
 

     Karen Turnbull  6   Years 
 

     Tony Ayri  5   Years 
 

     Maida Faisal   5   Years 
 

     Hanna Tekleab       4   Years 
 

     Elham Ismaeil  2   Years 

  

Sawsen Abdellawi 1   Year 

Diwali ~ November 7 
Written By Roshini Kumar, Educator 

 

Deepawali or Diwali is a festival of 
lights for Hindus symbolizing a new, 

hopeful and happy beginning and the victory of good 
over evil in Hindu scriptures and everyday life. 
  

Candles and diyas- tiny bowls filled with ghee and 
cotton wicks- adorn the house along with colourful 
rangolis on the floor. 
 

Traditional Indian attires are worn by all such as sarees 
for women, kameez for girls and kurtas for men and 
boys.  
 

Firecrackers and sparklers are a must for entertainment 
for the festival of lights.  
 

After weeks of preparation for sweets or mithai and 
savory snacks, Diwali is a time when we gather and 
share those creations with families and friends in lively 
and well-lit surroundings.  
 

For this Diwali, the kids and I will 
light tea light candles, attempt to 
make Rangoli patterns with 
different colored rice, and try some 
of the homemade mithai for snack 
time!  

  

Check through the Accreditation Review 
Are you meeting the standard?  

 

Standard 2.4: Child care programs use observation, 
recording, and documentation to plan the program 
based on the needs, abilities, and interests of children 
and their experiences with families and communities.  
 

Indicators:  
Planning schedules, routines and transitions. 
 
 

a. Plan schedules to support the children’s learning  
experiences. 

• Post daily routines/plans that include indoor and 
outdoor activities as well as planned and choice 
play activities daily. 

      b. Plan routines appropriate for the developmental levels  
          of the children. 
      c. Plan transitions to minimize stress on children. 

• Minimize transitions and plan for times when 
children have to wait by having quiet activities 
(table top activities) ready for children who have to 
wait. (Books, puzzles, drawing pads, sing or tell 
stories with the children.) 

      d. Demonstrate flexibility by changing schedules,   
           routines, and transitions to best meet the  
           developmental needs of children. 

• You may need to be flexible if a child needs to nap, 
eat, isnÕt feeling well, drop off times differ or the 
children are engaged in an activity and more time is 
required for them to finish their play.  

      e. Review information shared by families to inform  
           planning. 

• Document information shared; you may want to 
use the information to add to your program. 

      f. Observe and record children’s knowledge, interests,  
          curiosities, and knowledge learning to use as a basis  
          for program planning. 
						g.	Invite	children	to	participate	in	the	development		
          of program planning, routines, and rules. 

• Children may also enjoy planning menus and special 
events/projects 

h. Document the references and resources used in           
planning for and with the children  
• Keep all weekly/monthly plans and what resources 

you used to make the plans 

i. Provide children with opportunities to share and   
display their learning.  
• Post documentation panels, pictures and art 

experiences at childrenÕs eye level where it is also 
easily visible to families to share their learning. 

      j. Monitor children’s individual growth and development    
         through documentation to share with parents. 

• Record growth and development in All About Me 
Books, Communication Books, Portfolios, written 
formal observations, and any screening material, 
Ages and Stages, the Nipissing Developmental 
Screening or daily documentation you are making. 

For	some	children	writing	a	letter	
to	Santa	is	a	holiday	tradition.		If	
you	wish	to	have	the	children	
write	a	letter	to	Santa	and	have	
one	of	his	elves	(helper)	return	a	

letter,	you	can	do	so	through	Canada	Post.	Here	is	what	
you	need	to	know.		Sending	Santa	a	letter	is	free!	(No	
postage	is	required	on	letters	to	the	North	Pole.)	You	

may	even	send	a	drawing	with	the	letter.	
1.	Use	the	following	mailing	address:	Santa	Claus,	
North	Pole,	H0H	0H0,	Canada.																																														
2.	Mail	letters	by	December	14	in	order	to	give	the	
elves	time	to	write	back.		(earlier	is	better)																																																				
3.	Include	your	full	return	address	if	you	would	like	a	
letter	back.	

Santa	Claus,	North	Pole,	H0H	0H0,	Canada		
No	postage	required									


